July 7,2014
Greenbush Township Board Meeting

The regular meeting of the Greenbush Township Board was held the 7th of July 2014 at 7:00PM.
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jim Jorae and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.
All board members were present.

Julie Havens made a motion to approve the agenda; Eugene Jones supported and the motion
carried.

The minutes from the last meeting were read. Julie Havens made a motion to approve the minutes
with the correction of: “contract with the City of St. Johns” to “contract with the Lions Club of St.
Johns”, Dan Jorae supported and the motion carried.

Bernadette Hayes made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report as read, Eugene Jones
supported; the motion carried. Dan Jorae made a motion to pay orders 1011 through 1025 with a
total transfer of $7,175.31 which includes the Eureka’s Consumers Energy invoice for $282.57;
Eugene Jones supported and it carried.

The reported balances as of June 30, 2014 were:

FirstMerit Checking: $  255.86
FirstMerit Savings: $ 90,451.01
FirstbankMMIA: $ 13,556.44
Tax MMIA $ 2,662.42
Total funds available: $106,925.73

During public comment Lee Thelen asked about a fire and rescue plan should anything happen to
CAFR, Kevin Kirk talked about the City of St. Johns Fire Department and the newsletter; Jean
Bradley spoke of the City of St. Johns Fire Department and mutual aid.

Representative from the Clinton County Sheriff Department, Eric Thompson, reports a couple of
crews are committing B & E's in the area. He requested the public report anything unusual by
calling 911.

CAAS has had a problem with their roof, reports Supervisor Jim Jorae, and so the financial priorities
there have changed.

Kam Washburn, County Commissioner, reports the Road Commission audit was approved and the
Road Commission will be receiving additional funding from the state this year. The county is
receiving a state grant of $15,500 to provide a target group of inmates the ability to earn a GED
through RESA while incarcerated. The three lakes at Motz Park have been named: Big Clinton
Lake, Little Clinton Lake and Searles Lake.

Our Assessor, Beth Botke, says Board of Review will meet at the Hitching Post July 22™.

A brief conversation was held about maintenance that needs to be completed on the Township
Property.

Eugene Jones made a motion to adjourn at 7:48PM, Julie Havens supported; motion carried.

Jim Jorae, Supervisor Bernadette Hayes, Clerk



